
EXTRACT FROM TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE MINUTES


18 June 2008
08.127
University Code of Practice, Guide to Good Practice (Item 6)

The Committee noted that, in light of the revised Section 9 of the QAA Code of Practice dealing with Work-Based and Placement Learning (September 2008), a Working Group had met to review and develop the University’s current policy and practice.

The Committee was asked to consider the draft Code of Practice for all Programmes Incorporating an Element of Work Experience and the revised Guide to Good Practice.  The Committee also received a commentary on the University’s position against the revised section of the QAA Code of Practice  which identified possible improvements.


The Committee noted that Faculties had their own placement guidelines which the Sub-Committee would review at its next meeting.  Although the University did not require the same procedures and practices in Faculties, it was important that the expectations of the University’s Code of Practice were met by all.  In due course, following the embedding of the Code in the University, consideration would be given to compliance by partner institutions offering validated provision.


AGREED:


i)
that the draft Code of Practice and the revised Guide to Good Practice be endorsed and recommended to Senate for approval;


ii)
that all course/subject committees should undertake a review in 2008/9 to ensure that they were compliant with the University Code.  Assurance of compliance would be sought through the ASM process.


17 October 2007
07.175
Policy for Good Practice: Work Experience (Item 6)

The Sub-Committee had been asked to review the title of the document to ensure that it reflected its purpose and, with the Equality Unit, to identify the minimum legal requirements within the document (min 07.122 refers).  The Committee noted that in the revised version (September 2007) the title had been changed to ‘Guide to Good Practice’.  The Sub-Committee would review the guide and report to the Committee in light of the forthcoming publication of the revised section 9 of the QAA Code of Practice and the Association for Sandwich Education and Training (ASET) Good Practice Guide.

The Committee noted the importance of ensuring that staff were aware that they were not required to be knowledgeable in all legal aspects and that their main legal responsibility was to report any suspected unlawful discrimination or bullying and harassment to appropriate professionals within the University who were trained and responsible for advising on such cases.
07.176
The Committee discussed the extent to which the University’s responsibilities extended to residential accommodation. (The Faculty of Business and Management had recently sought legal advice in relation to a particular case.)  It was generally considered that, whilst the University had a responsibility to ensure that placements complied with the requirements of the University’s Health and Safety Policy, this did not extend to accommodation secured privately by students on placement or studying at home or abroad, which was the students’ own responsibility.  If, however, the accommodation was provided as part of the placement it should be vetted by the Faculty.  

If a student considered him or herself, or was considered by the University, to be at risk because the neighbourhood was unsafe and there was no alternative accommodation within a reasonable commuting distance, then the University would be expected to facilitate an alternative placement.


20 June 2007

07.122
The Committee noted that at its meeting in October 2006 it had asked the Equality Unit to update the Policy for Good Practice for all courses incorporating work experience, in light of equality legislation (min 06.220 refers).  Ms Hunter highlighted the main revisions made to the Policy.  The Committee noted that the interim policy would be updated again in light of the publication of a revised section (9) of the QAA Code of Practice and the Association for Sandwich Education and Training (ASET) Good Practice Guide.

The Committee noted that the document contained both policy and good practice guidance and discussed whether the title of the document ‘Policy for Good Practice’ accurately reflected its content.

AGREED:


i)
that the revised Policy for Good Practice be endorsed as an interim document;

2 May 2001

01.117
QAA DRAFT CODE OF PRACTICE:  PLACEMENT LEARNING

The Committee noted that the University’s Policy on Good Practice had now been finalised and would be issued shortly to Faculties.

The Committee received Paper No TLC/01/42 which cross-referenced the QAA Draft Code of Practice: Placement Learning with the University’s Policy on Good Practice.

The Committee noted that the Careers Service was satisfied that the University’s Policy met the precepts and guidance of the QAA Code.  A detailed paper providing a commentary on QAA guidance, as well as the precepts, would be considered by the Committee when the final Code was published.

